The Prophets of God should be regarded as
physicians whose task is to foster the
wellbeing of the world and its peoples,
that, through the spirit of oneness, they may
heal the sickness of a divided humanity.
Bahá'u'lláh

God hath raised up Prophets and revealed
Books as numerous as the creatures of the
world, and will continue to do so to
everlasting.
The Báb

God sent His Prophets into the world to
teach and enlighten man, to explain to him
the mystery of the Power of the Holy Spirit,
to enable him to reflect the light, and so in
his turn, to be the source of guidance to
others. The Heavenly Books, the Bible, the
Qur'án, and the other Holy Writings have
been given by God as guides into the paths
of Divine virtue, love, justice and peace.
`Abdu'l-Bahá

God sent all His Prophets into the world
with one aim, to sow in the hearts of men
love and goodwill, and for this great

purpose they were willing to suffer and to
die.
`Abdu'l-Bahá

The existence of the world may be compared
to that of a man, and the Prophets and
Messengers of God to skillful doctors. The
human being cannot remain in one condition:
different maladies occur which have each a
special remedy. The skillful physician does
not give the same medicine to cure each
disease and each malady, but he changes
remedies and medicines according to the
different necessities of the diseases and
constitutions. One person may have a severe
illness caused by fever, and the skilled doctor
will give him cooling remedies; and when at
some other time the condition of this person
has changed, and fever is replaced by chills,
without doubt the skilled doctor will discard
cooling medicine and permit the use of
heating drugs. This change and alteration is
required by the condition of the patient and
is an evident proof of the skill of the
physician.
`Abdu'l-Bahá

These attributes of God are not, and have
never been, vouchsafed specially unto certain
Prophets, and withheld from others. Nay, all
the Prophets of God, His wellfavored, His
holy and chosen Messengers are, without
exception, the bearers of His names, and the
embodiments of His attributes. They only
differ in the intensity of their revelation, and
the comparative potency of their light.
Bahá'u'lláh

O Salman! The door of the knowledge of the
Ancient Being hath ever been, and will
continue for ever to be, closed in the face of
men. No man's understanding shall ever
gain access unto His holy court. As a token
of His mercy, however, and as a proof of
His lovingkindness, He hath manifested
unto men the Day Stars of His divine
guidance, the Symbols of His divine unity,
and hath ordained the knowledge of these
sanctified Beings to be identical with the
knowledge of His own Self. Whoso
recognizeth them hath recognized God.
Whoso hearkeneth to their call, hath
hearkened to the Voice of God, and whoso
testifieth to the truth of their Revelation,
hath testified to the truth of God Himself.
Whoso turneth away from them, hath

turned away from God, and whoso
disbelieveth in them, hath disbelieved in
God. Every one of them is the Way of God
that connecteth this world with the realms
above, and the Standard of His Truth unto
every one in the kingdoms of earth and
heaven. They are the Manifestations of God
amidst men, the evidences of His Truth, and
the signs of His glory.
Bahá'u'lláh

The Bearers of the Trust of God are made
manifest unto the peoples of the earth as the
Exponents of a new Cause and the
Revealers of a new Message. Inasmuch as
these Birds of the celestial Throne are all
sent down from the heaven of the Will of
God, and as they all arise to proclaim His
irresistible Faith, they, therefore, are
regarded as one soul and the same person.
For they all drink from the one Cup of the
love of God, and all partake of the fruit of
the same Tree of Oneness.
Bahá'u'lláh

It is clear and evident to thee that all the
Prophets are the Temples of the Cause of
God, Who have appeared clothed in divers
attire.
Bahá'u'lláh
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